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St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church congregation – May 28, 2023 

 



Priest Recruitment Updates 

Profile update: The Bishop’s Committee completed a mock interview and are 

awaiting a meeting with Susan Cleavely to announce the names of applicants. 

Prayer: We pray to you Lord with trust, as you lead us with your love on our 

journey for a new vicar. Give us wisdom as we search for someone filled with 

love for the Lord. A person who is compassionate and excited to be a part of our 

church family here at Chelan, St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church.  

»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»

 

 

Episcopal Church Women luncheon will be held  

Thursday, June 8th at 12:00 noon. Mark your calendars! 

 

»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»

Happy Birthday 

Jane Farris—3 

Meredith Beeson—10 

John Michael Clayton—24 

 

Happy Anniversary 

Bob & Marcie Jateff—16 

Adam & Kelli Rynd—24 

Judy & Rufino Ramos—24 

Dave & Betty Pettit--27 

»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»

A New Dishwasher in Parish Hall. 

 

Records show our last commercial dishwasher was purchased in 1987. Thirty-six years later, 

the time has come for a replacement. The Memorial committee approved funds to be used to 

purchase the new machine. It has now been installed and is ready for use.  Hopefully this 

dishwasher will last another thirty-six years. 



Joan had a big problem.... 
 

She wanted to do si do, but her 

church said, "no." Joan told her 

friend Hannah about her 

problem, and Hannah said, 

"Come to my church. We can do 

si do whenever we want!" 

 

The next Sunday, Joan, sister 

Nyla, and Hannah jumped in 

their car and drove to St. 

Andrew's Episcopal Church in 

Chelan. Pretty soon, little sister 

Jane and little brother Ed were 

loaded in the back seat and 

brought along to Sunday school. 

Next mother Margaret, 

Aunt Zelma and cousin Jan 

joined the group. Now, 66 years later, Joan, Nyla, Jane, and Hannah still attend  

St. Andrew's, and Joan can do si do whenever she wants to. 

 

When Larry met Apple Blossom Princess Joan in California, he was smitten. He swept her off 

her feet and sashayed her off across the country. Joan wasn't too fond of California or 

Pennsylvania living, so she promenaded him right back home to Chelan, and that is where they 

have lived ever since. 

 

Joan worked for the apple warehouses and Larry for the school district. They raised their 

children Phaedra and Erick here, and all the while attended St. Andrew's. They have served our 

church on nearly every board, committee, and guild imaginable. Whether Joan is baking pies, or 

Larry is flipping flapjacks, their presence, honor, and love for our church are ever abundant 

here, 

 

Did you know that Larry made extraordinary floats for parades? His floats were so beautiful 

that they won many awards and even showed at the Rose Parade in Portland! At St. Andrew’s, 

Larry's floral arrangements and holiday decorations adorn our church throughout the year. 

Then, there is the courtyard—the shining star of downtown Chelan. How many years has Larry 

cared for the gardens here? Decades would be the answer. Every year, every season, and every 

day, Larry is here keeping our courtyards pristine and welcoming. Don't think he works alone! 

He has a host of "angels" that join him. Joan, Jane, Judy, and Pat are the dream team. They 

spend hours planting, weeding, watering, and preening every square inch of gardens here. 

 

Joan and Larry Hazelton are a cornerstone at St. Andrew's. Four generations of their family 

have worshipped and served here. We are so glad that Joan wanted to do si do. 



A Treasure Found 

Some of our Acolytes have noticed that as the years 

pass by, their cross has grown taller, heavier, and 

more cumbersome. So, Linda Cox pulled out a 

different cross from the back of the church. It is 

smaller, lighter and easier to maneuver. Inspecting 

the cross carefully, she found an engraved message 

on it.  

It reads: 

CHOIR CROSS 

CARVED & PRESENTED 

TO ST ANDREWS 

BY 

LOUIS E DART 

FATHER OF 

PENELOPE M. GARRETT 

1899 

 

 

 

 

Where has this cross been for the past 124 years? Well, 

no one in church today remembers. Perhaps it was 

tucked in the acolyte closet with the robes, or just 

resting peacefully in the back of the church, waiting for 

its opportunity to grace the aisle of St. Andrew’s again.  

 

 

 

 

“Take my yoke upon you and learn of me, for I am meek 

and lowly in heart, and ye shall find rest unto your 

souls.” Matthew 11:29 

 

 



Spotted out and about! 

 
 

 

 

At the Races 
 

Linda Mayer and Linda Cox sipping 

mint juleps at the Wapato Point Cellars 

wine member’s party. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lazy Days and Sunshine 

 

Black kitty and friend soaking up warmth 

in the courtyard after the long, cold winter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



June Calendar»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»

June 1, 8, 15, 22, 29  Ladies AA—12:00 p.m.  

June 4— Morning Prayer—10:00 a.m. 

June 8—Episcopal Church Women luncheon—12:00 p.m. 

June 11— Holy Eucharist—10:00 a.m. 

June 15—Bishop’s Committee—3:00 p.m. 

June 18—Holy Eucharist—10:00 a.m. 

June 25—Holy Eucharist—10:00 a.m. 

Mon-Sat—AA—6:30-7:30 a.m. 

 

»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»» 
 

COLUMBARIUM NICHES AVAILABLE FOR SALE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The 

Columbarium has many niches available. Be aware of this and plan a beautiful, sacred, resting 

place. Think of family members to plan for also. The niches cost $950.00 and fit two urns. 

Please take time to think about this wonderful opportunity. Contact the church for more 

information: 509-682-2851 or write us at P.O. Box 1226, Chelan, WA 98816 

 

 

 


